Watsontown Borough Newsletter www.watsontownpa.info *** 570-538-1000

Like us on facebook.



Leaf Pick-up will begin Monday thruThursday as needed. We will include pick up in Spruce & Hemlock Alleys again this year.



Council Meeting October 12th @ 7pm

> **Planning** Commission

Meeting October 19th @ 7:30 pm

Committee Workshop October 26th @ 7 pm

The Council meetings will once again held be in Council Chambers at the Borough Building, unless otherwise noted. As with all meetings, they are open to the public. We will try to maintain reasonable social distancing.



Be sure to report power outages! During non-business hours please call 570-742-8772. If no answer, CALL 911!!!

Halloween 2020 will be observed on Saturday. October 31st from 6:30 to 8:30 pm. WABA's Annual Halloween Parade on Elm Street will form at the 8th Street Park at 5:30 pm, move at 6:00 pm down Elm Street & end at the

Fall Festival Parade on Saturday, October 17th @ 5 pm featuring floats designed by Students at Warrior Run High School. The parade will start on Main Street at the Watson Mart and turn onto East 8th Street, finishing at Watsontown Health and Rehabilitation.

Watsontown Memorial Park





Lewis Township Recycling Drop off

Mondays from 7AM - 3PM 1st & 3rd Saturdays from 8AM till Noon

WABA Meeting Thursday, October 8th at Noon at Pavilion #2.



Watsontown Park Bring your own lunch.



First Evangelical Lutheran Church, 400 Main Street, will again offer a FREE Thanksgiving Day Meal from 11:30 am -1:30pm on Thanksgiving Day,

November 26th. This is our 16th year of serving this holiday meal and we are ready to do so again! The meals, complete with all the trimmings, will be TAKE OUT only. Deliveries to Warrior Run Manor will be made at 11:00 am and take-outs will begin at 11:30 am. Warrior Run Manor residents, please call the church office (570-538-5300) to sign-up for delivery. We will abide by masking and socially distancing recommendations.

Issue 10 - October 2020 **BOROUGH OFFICE HOURS:**

Mon. -Thurs. 7 am - 5 pm & Friday 7 am - 4 pm WE ARE OPEN !!!!

> **Bob Frey Disposal** 570-412-6842 Don't forget to stop by the Borough office for your extra bag stickers.



BOROUGH OFFICIALS Greg Miller

Dan Folk Todd Moyer Fred Merrill Ralph Young Dennis Confer Mayor - Russ McClintock Chief of Police - Rodney Witherite Borough Manager - Jay Jarrett Public Works Foreman - Brent Frey Secretary/Treasurer - Brendi Brooke Asst. Sec./Treasurer - Lisa Davis. PLANNING COMMISSION

Jillian Yevics—Chair Rick Wolfe **Bud Rutherford** Harry Hefty Dale Chomas Sarah Hanna

ZONING HEARING BOARD

Chairman - Hal Crozier Connie Criswell Linda Daubert Carlee Jarrett Wayne Greiner FIRE BOARD Russ McClintock

Greg Miller

Norman Eisley, Tax Collector 196 East 1st Street, Watsontown 570-412-4194 norm@ptd.net



Mail only. For a receipt: send a self-addressed stamped envelope with your tax bill & payment.

A note from the cemetery: People cleaning grave markers - Please do **NOT** use any cleaners that contain Clorox or Ammonia. They tend to burn the stone and leave black streaks on the stones over time. Recommended cleaners include Dawn dish liquid or Simple Green.



Kingdom Kidz, Inc. 11 E Third Street, Watsontown, PA 17777 570-838-3133 www.hiskingdomkidz.com

COME JOIN US AT THE FOLLOWING EVENTS:

Every Day – We have a clothing and shoes ONLY bin at the puppet home as a Fundraiser. It is a Hand Up bin. It is located behind the puppet home at the back alley.

Flamingo Flocking Fundraiser – You can make someone smile by placing some Pink Flamingo's on their yard. You can do it for a Birthday, Anniversary, Graduation, or just to make their day!! Call us at 570 838 3133 for more information.

Miss Curly's Right Hand Club - Fundraiser for a monthly subscription of \$15 or more to help pay for our monthly utilities and insurances. Go to: hiskingdomkidz.com.networkforgood/ projects/95011-2020-giving

Virtual Programming - Kingdom Kidz is currently doing all Programs virtually on Facebook each night at 7 pm. Join in and see what new adventures God is sending us on.

Matching Fund Campaign - Kingdom Kidz is looking to match funds recently received to help recoup losses due to the shut down of programs due to COVID-19. We would like to Thank the Community for your Grace and Generosity during these difficult times. May God richly bless you for blessing Kingdom Kidz.

Amazon Smile - If you are starting your Christmas Shopping early, you can help us while shopping. Go to Smile.Amazon.com click on Kingdom Kidz and we will receive a donation from Amazon Smile. No extra monies taken from you.

Kingdom Kidz is looking for volunteers who are willing to assist with the sound, lighting and media aspects of our programs. We will train. Clearances are a requirement. MUST HAVE A HEART TO SERVE AND MINISTER TO OTHERS

Quality Family Programming

www.hiskingdomkidz.org e-mail: puppets@hiskingdomkidz.org

Follow us on Facebook 570-838-3133



Wee Ones Childcare & Preschool will be having their Annual Fall Festival on Saturday, October 10th from 3 pm to 6 pm. There will be vendors, a Chinese auction, food and fun for the

whole family!

Boscovs Community Days will be October 14th & 15th. The Watsontown Lioness/Lions Club normally sells passes to this event. Instead, make your purchases & tell them you are supporting our organization. You will save 20% on most everything & the WLLC will receive 5% of your total purchase. As always, we appreciate all you do to help us help our community & those in need. Thank you!!!

October is National Pierogi Month & the Watsontown Guild "Pierogi Ladies" will hold their semi-annual Pierogi Sale at Lingle's Neighborhood Market, Brimmer Avenue in Watsontown, Friday, October 23rd from 3PM until 7PM & Saturday, October 24th from 8AM until sold out. Pierogis are potato-cheese filled and are \$5.00 a dozen. These large pierogis are ready to cook or freeze. Thank you for supporting the Guild.

First Evangelical Lutheran Church, 400 Main Street invites you to our "drive thru" "walk-up" fall festival to be held in the yard beside the parsonage (accessed via the alley at the rear of the church) on October 24th from 1-3 pm while supplies last. We will have FREE pumpkins, bagged decorating supplies & a treat bag available for you to grab & go. It's a "take & make" event. Hope to see you there!



The Watsontown Centennial Lioness/Lions Club will once

again be dipping our chocolate covered pretzels. The price remains at \$7 per bag of 25 pretzels. Orders must be received by October 25th & ordered thru any Lioness/Lions or by calling Debbie Bieber at 570-220-0645.

Yoga With Sue At Watsontown United Methodist Church Mondaus: Chair Yoga - 5 pm Yoga Flow - 6 pm Thursdays: Yoga Flow - 9 am Chair Yoga - 10:15 am



Troop 610 out of Watsontown will be having a Chicken BBQ on 10/10. Tickets must be purchase prior to this day. Call 570-279-6204 or 570-279-6269. Please ask for Kathy or Jeff Gorton. Pick up will be at the Canal Pavilion from 11:00 to 2:00 pm. Please help support our boys!

MONTGOMERY HOUSE LIBRARY

Warrior Run Area Public Library 20 Church Street PO Box 5 McEwensville, PA 17749 570-538-1381

WE'RE OPEN!!!

NEW FALL HOURS Monday 12-6 Tuesday 12-6 Wednesday 12-4 Thursday 12-6 Friday 12-6 Saturday 11-2 Closed on Sunday

We need Board Members! Please call us for more info.



McEwensville Garden Club will be taking orders for Winterberry Holly this year. This will be pre-order & pre-pay. Please call Sharon at 570-547-6954 or Kathy at 570-546-7374.

.................

The Watsontown Historical Association announces their sale of a one quart batter bowl. This Westerwald Pottery piece is the 3rd in a series to be offered for sale by the Watsontown Historical Association.



The handmade bowl is a perfect addition to any kitchen & measures 4 1/4 inches high. The cost of the batter bowl is \$30.00. No 2 pieces are exactly alike as each are hand-made. Limited quantities will be available. To place an order, contact Diana Johnson at 570-538-1939 or by emailing djnova@windstream.net.



The Warrior Run Fort Freeland Heritage Society sadly announces their December 12th 2020 Annual Candlelight Service is canceled because of the Covid 19 virus. Because of the space and the closed environment of the church and service we must ensure safety of the public.